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Newsletter Monday 27th November 2023  
 

 

Hope Community School 

 

 
Dear Families,  
 
The festive season is truly upon us and while our halls may not yet be decked with holly; 
they are ringing out with the sounds of children practicing Christmas carols and getting 
firmly into the Christmas spirit. Indeed, our Christmas nativity rehearsals are also well 
under way and our wonderful PTA, Seeds of Hope, are gearing up to bring a range of 
exciting events to the school for the children.  While for lots of us, the Christmas season 
is something to rejoice, we must remember too that for many this is a difficult time of 
year - the nights are colder and darker, finances are squeezed and many of us find 
ourselves with never ending to do lists. Whatever the circumstances are for you and your 
family - please know that your Hope family is here for you and should you need any 
support a list of available support services are included further in this newsletter.  
 
With warmest Christmas tidings, 
 
Mrs Donnelly  
 

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that by the power of 

the Holy Spirit you may abound in hope. Romans 15:13  

  

 

 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+15%3A13&version=ESV
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Hope values 
Over the last few weeks we have been thinking about the school values of 'Reliability' and 'Curiosity'. 
Paul shared with us about how his brother started off as being curious about the world and now 
works as a scientist. He has been to the Antarctic, living in a base camp and researching life there. 
Check out some of the amazing pictures of where he lived and what he saw.  
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Creators Mason, working at the 

Dream Toys event up on London on 7th 
November.  He was demonstrating the 
‘Beast Lab’ toy for journalists and 
influencers. 

 

Support Groups and Forum in Sidcup and Bexley 
 

While Christmas is a joyous occasion for many, it can also bring additional financial and emotional pressures. Here at 
Hope our Family Liaison Officer, Jacqueline Anglin, is here to talk to if you need any support and she can signpost you to 
a range of helpful services and forums. These may include:  

Bexley Food Bank 
https://www.trusselltrust.org/get-help/find-a-foodbank/bexley/ 

Blackfen Library Community Fridge 
https://blackfencommunitylibrary.org/community-fridge/ 

Bexley Local Council – Cost of Living Support 
https://www.bexley.gov.uk/services/cost-living/help-cost-living 

Mind 
https://www.mind.org.uk/for-young-people/ 

The Samaritans 
https://www.samaritans.org/ 

 

https://www.trusselltrust.org/get-help/find-a-foodbank/bexley/
https://blackfencommunitylibrary.org/community-fridge/
https://www.bexley.gov.uk/services/cost-living/help-cost-living
https://www.mind.org.uk/for-young-people/
https://www.samaritans.org/
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Our Sparkles Toddler group is up and running at Hope Community School 
Every Wednesday morning, this fun filled baby and toddler session is run by our wonderful chaplain 

Rhiannon. 
Games, singing, stories and fun - we hope to see you there! 

 
Place: Hope Community School 

Day: Every Wednesday 
Time: 9.30-10.30am 

 
 
 

 

 

The Borough of Bexley have asked  us to send out 
the following link (or use the QR code in the 
adjacent poster).  
 
They are seeking responses from all those who live, 
work, visit, or study in Bexley about their feeling of 
safety.  The survey is a chance to highlight local 
crime and disorder issues which concerns people 
the most, alongside other data, which will help the 
Bexley Community Safety Partnership set is 
priorities for 2024/25. 
 
The survey is open until Friday 27 October. You 
can scan the attached QR code or 
visit www.bexley.gov.uk/communitysafetysurvey 
  
Free internet access is available from all our Council 
run libraries. Paper copies can be requested from 
the Community Safety Team on 020 8303 7777 or by 
writing to the Community Safety Team, Civic Offices, 
2 Watling Street, Bexleyheath DA6 7AT.  
 

http://www.bexley.gov.uk/communitysafetysurvey
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A ‘thoughtful’ gesture from our friendly 
local convenience store … 

 

‘Cray’s Food Centre’ 
 

Cray’s Food Centre have very kindly 
offered a 10% discount to every member of 

the Hope Community ie families and staff 
 

To be able to get this discount, children 
need to accompany you in their Hope 

uniform 
 

 

 

Reporting Absences 
 

If your child is too unwell to attend school - It is parents/carers responsibility to 
contact the school by 9.00am via our enquiries email account or by leaving a 
message on the school’s answering machine if the phone is not answered. 
 
When the school office staff have to chase parents/carers to find out why children 
are not in, this take up a huge amount of time as we are having to make several 
calls, each to be followed up by an email. 
 
 

Punctuality 
 
Please bear in mind, that when your child arrives at school late and they join the class 
whilst registration has been completed, lunch orders have been taken up to the hall, and 
the class teacher is mid flow with the first lesson, can you see how disruptive this could 
be? 
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Share ode and spread the word! ⬇️ 

Help to ensure children and young people are supported and protected by sharing our 

latest guide on your social media channels! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 
 

November: 
Thursday 30th  Waymakers & Creators – Science Museum Trip 
   Anxiety Workshop:  9.00am-10.00am – how to help and anxious child. 
   (Sign-up sheet in the office) 
 

December: 
Friday 1st   ‘Own clothes day’ – for tombola (Christmas Fayre) donations 
Tuesday 5th  New Intake 23/24 Tours – 4.00pm-5.30pm 
Wednesday 6th Children’s Christmas Panto presented by the Rainbow Theatre Company 
Thursday 7th  Art Showcase – After school event 
Friday 8th  Children’s Christmas Lunch 
   ‘Santa Dash’ 
   Christmas Jumper Day – ‘Save the Children’ 
Sunday 10th  New Generation Church Candlelit Carols 

5.30pm-6.30pm @ Hope Community School 
Wednesday 13th KS1 Nativity – am 
Thursday 14th  KS2 Concert – am 
Friday 15th  Christmas Fayre 3.30pm  – presented by Seeds of Hope (PTA) 
Sunday 17th  New Generation Church Christmas Gathering @ Blackfen Community Library 
Wednesday 20th LAST DAY – FINISH AT 1.30PM 
 

January: 
Wednesday 3rd SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS – Inset day 
Thursday 4th  First day back for pupils 
Monday 5th  Deadline for Reception applications 
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Sidcup 


